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The debate for social Darwinism, it's role in peer parity and 
militant misanthropy. 

The Earth is without a doubt the most precious thing in the 
universe, of that, there is no need for consensus. It is a 
magnificent blue jewel in vastness of space that has nurtured 
wonders that the universe has never seen. Life itself! 

However it is with my deepest and sincere regret that I must 
inform you that our planet has become ill and continues to weaken 
with every passing day. Without urgent attention the prognosis is 
bleak to say the least. Unfortunately the amazing capacity of 
Earth will also be it's downfall as it nurtured it's own 
destructor, a disease, a terrible cancer that's spread across the 
globe with no sign of slowing and sadly, little hope for 
remission. 

This malevolent pandemic I speak of has a name... It's you. 
It's me, it's your brothers, your mother, your sisters and your 
father. It's everyone you've ever seen. It's people! We as a 
species have virtually laid waste to the face of the world! 
Although in most places, the garden of Eden still provides for her 
children, our family is growing at an alarming rate due to the 
animalistic desire to live thrive and survive. These are the goals 
that will ultimately cause our destruction, yet cannot be denied 
as they will also bring about the ultimate solution.

In order to gain a new perspective on the problem let us consider 
the same scenario with any other animal you can name. Let's choose 
the Rabbit, in comparison it's really not so different than the 
lifestyle of a modern human. It's a humble unintelligent creature 
that chooses the simple life of nibbling grass and breeds without 
end whether the countryside around their warren can support them 
or not. However these are simple creatures with simple goals, yet 
represent situations that many human families face every single 
day in the West African regions where predictable population 
explosions coupled with poor growing years causes a catastrophic 
and equally predictable loss of life particularly in regards to 
infant mortality. 
 
Despite what you might think this is by no means a negative 
scenario as the survivors, mainly the young men and women in the 
prime of their existence who have either coped with starvation, or 



have used their human intelligence and not weakened their chances 
of survival by supporting a child. 
However in the majority of cases this is not the case and the 
individuals involved take preference to a brief moment of sexual 
pleasure opposed to sparing their child a slow and abysmal death.
 
To add insult to injury, so-called humanitarians appear in their 
masses like a flock of evil carrion birds, big fat parasites from 
the first world, hover over their wasting carcasses picking at 
them in their death throes, looking for a child with a pretty face 
who is just about to die and begging for your pittance on their 
behalf. 
Although only a tiny percentile of your donations ever make it 
through the corporate machine, so it qualifies as a "charity 
organization" it would be a disaster if any funds actually reached 
them at all, for it would accelerate an artificial population 
bubble that the surrounding lands cannot hope to support. Should 
the food supply dwindle and the foreign aid stop, you will invite 
a misery that the world has never seen.

So what is the answer? How have we dealt with Rabbits that have 
denuded the lands to desert, that have bred to the brink of their 
own extermination? There are four possible answers that have far 
reaching consequences, beyond that of the rabbit warren and 
African village alike. It is a problem that the world must soon 
consider.

The alternatives are:

1. Feed the rabbits
2. Sterilize the rabbits
3. Ignore the rabbits
4. Kill da wabbit!

We can joke about rabbits because most people, myself not 
included, believe they're a lower form of life and we can do with 
them what we will. In the same way, most people could easily shoot 
a rabbit for the pure joy of it, simply because they can and it's 
a demonstration of power over another, a demonstration of our 
superiority. We're strong, they're weak and do not complain in a 
language we can understand when our bullets rend their bodies and 
the light fades from their eyes.

Now replace the word rabbit with American, European, African, 
Asian or Indian and I trust you're beginning to understand the 
trials that we all shall face, often times sooner rather than 
later. I shall now venture into a realm of discussion that most 
choose not to consider, yet as you know in your own mind, cannot 
be denied as the eventual outcome of our futures end.

Option 1. Feed the rabbits.

Grains and meal are comparably inexpensive as a food source and 

2.



there's no reason why we couldn't simply feed them so that they do 
not starve. This is all very well and good, but unfortunately they 
are naturally driven to meet their instinctual needs to reproduce, 
even if their only source of food is an unnatural one. This so-
called solution to the problem will only serve to exacerbate 
problem as it will double and triple in enormity with each passing 
generation until there's not enough food in all the world.

Sure, we can feed the hungry of the world, but is it clever to do 
so? The only reason we would feed rabbits to immense population is 
if we were ultimately going to consume their flesh, wear their 
skin or perform scientific experiments on them. Allowing them to 
multiply to plague proportions and ultimately stopping all means 
of sustenance is cruel beyond words and this scenario of reverse 
triage so dire, that it would require a culling of the great 
majority to prevent a total loss of the population.

Option 2. Sterilize the rabbits.

Sterilize who? Where do we begin, when do we stop? These are the 
many problems that must be considered if it were indeed in any way 
feasible to effectively sterilize every rabbit of breeding age. 
This situation would also be disastrous to the rabbits as a 
species, because we would be artificially choosing the next 
generation. 
Of course those rabbits that demonstrate undesirable traits such 
as a family history of weakness to certain maladies and diseases 
as well as impaired physical of cognitive function would be the 
first to be eliminated from the possible candidates; however, 
these particular traits are the measure that has been applied to 
them and have not been selected naturally. What the powers that be 
consider to be desirable traits may not represent or influence 
their survivability in their natural surroundings as has been the 
case since the beginning of time. 
Choosing this course of action could potentially and irreparably 
change the species to what they would consider "ideal" regardless 
of their adaptability to environmental stimuli and would almost 
certainly be more detrimental than doing absolutely nothing at 
all.

Option 3. Ignore the Rabbits

We can ignore the problem and continue our accustomed way of life, 
oblivious to the wants of the world as nations are forced to 
compete for dwindling resources, resulting in the quality of life 
and accustomed services being reduced to that of the previously 
discussed third world. Although it may sound intolerable and it 
certainly will be during the relatively brief transition and 
ensuing conflicts; but this is by no means a worst case scenario 
as this regression to an oligarchical society will ultimately and 
dramatically, lessen and disperse the population, ultimately 
strengthening it and introduce a way of life that I believe, 
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nature had intended for us. 

Once we have reached this equilibrium with nature that I estimate 
will for most, resemble the pastoral and subsistent existence of 
the 9th century. It will represent a return to the land and a 
rediscovery of family, morals and a rewarding way of life, lost to 
the so-called improvements of man. There will of course always be 
powerful men; but their rule must be fair as they will be entirely 
dependent on their subjects whom he must endeavor to protect,by 
means of an honorable code reminiscent of chivalry and bushido in 
a system of feudalistic fealty. It is a period in our future that 
I interpret to be "The Rapture" as described by John in the bible.

Of course you may argue that any social disturbance of this 
magnitude could only be based within the realms of fantasy and 
science fiction; but you must understand that the current increase 
of the population of the world is already what some would consider 
unmanageable and if it were to go unchecked, will continue to grow 
with ever increasing frequency. It is not a matter of "if" but 
"when" this scenario will eventuate.

Option 4. Kill da wabbit!

Within ten years of the 1859 introduction to Australia, the 
original 24 rabbits had multiplied so much that two million could 
be shot or trapped annually without having any noticeable effect 
on the population. The effect of rabbits on the ecology of 
Australia has been devastating. One eighth of all mammalian 
species in Australia are now extinct as a direct cause, and the 
loss of plant species is unknown even at this time.

A new virus called Myxomatosis (meaning "to bleed") was first 
field-tested for population control in 1938 and full-scale release 
was performed in 1950. It was devastatingly effective with a 
staggering mortality rate of a 99%! Reducing the estimated rabbit 
population from 600 million to 100 million in two years. However 
due to a natural resistance developed against the virus, these 
numbers soon increased to 200-300 million when a second virus 
(rabbit calicivirus) was "accidentally" introduced into the rabbit 
population in 1996. Once infected with either of these viri, the 
subject will begin to exhibit symptoms of Rabbit Haemorrhagic 
Disease or RHD which causes disseminated intravascular 
coagulation, a pathological process in the body where the blood 
starts to coagulate throughout the whole body. 

RHD depletes the body of its platelets and coagulation factors, 
paradoxically increasing risk of hemorrhage and intracellular 
bleeding, noted by symptoms including uncontrolled vomiting, 
bloody diarrhea, headache, dizziness and trouble breathing. Later, 
bleeding from the nose, mouth, eyes and anus. Death is expected to 
occur within 6-24 hours after the febrile stage and has striking 
similarities to the human Ebola virus. The main difference between 
them however is the method of transmission from one host to 
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another, Human Haemorrhagic fever (HHF) can only spread through 
personal contact with viral aerosol through the lungs, mucous 
layers and open cuts. Whereas RHD can also be transmitted through 
fleas and mosquitos.

It's no stretch of the imagination and well within the realm of 
modern science to create what is known as a "chimera" a grafting 
of one or more viri to create a completely different organism that 
displays traits of donor organisms. Such as the ability to be 
vector borne like malaria, zoonotic as Lassa fever, resilient to 
aerosol as chickenpox, and as deadly as Myxomatosis. This doomsday 
virus can even be tailored to target individual races of people 
such as Arabs, Asians or Caucasians. In addition, if each serotype 
is sufficiently different that there is no cross-protection, 
pandemics caused by multiple serotypes (hyperendemicity) can also 
occur. Game over.

The last recorded event of viral manipulation was by the Soviets 
during the cold war when experiments and trials were being 
undertaken to increase the deadliness of the Marburg virus. Later 
the scientists would achieve their goal and the project was 
pronounced a resounding success as samples of "Variant U" were 
extracted from project leader Dr. Ustinov's liquefied organs. 
The results of similar experiments have proved so horrifically 
successful that many such laboratories including "Compound 19" 
have been forever entombed in solid concrete and the project 
permanently abandoned.

Is this a possible solution to our ultimate problem? If 
extermination is considered a solution then yes, we can expect the 
same 1% survival rate and the populations will slowly build up 
again as we have seen with our rabbits; but this is just another 
form of artificial selection and the people that survive may not 
be nearly as talented at surviving anything else and will no doubt 
weaken the species in the long term, not to mention that the 
individual survivors that have been ravaged by these hideous 
diseases are usually blinded, crippled, and susceptible to organ 
failure in varying degrees.

The Final Option. Misanthropy, Honor and the Acts of Ismael.

Misanthropy.

As mentioned in option three, the value of people will decline to 
a point of worthlessness and whatever little they have must be 
taken by force from others, an act that becomes easier as the 
number and strength of your party increases. This is the origin of 
the humble warlord, a position of power that will eventually 
change to one of powermonger and defender as proto governments 
begin to reform.

A bit far-fetched you think? Life like any other commodity is 
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based on rarity and usefulness, when you flood the available 
workforce with able-bodied men willing to work and actively 
looking for a job, You must compete with them as a matter of 
necessity and your worth as an individual will be effectively 
devalued. 
This scenario will continue to depreciate as long as these numbers 
increase, we have seen this effect for ourselves whenever conflict 
or economical uncertainty forces the workforce from an alien 
country to compete with local workers. 

As the number of competing men continue to grow, the luxuries that 
make life worth living, and at one time you were able to afford, 
will no longer be available to you, eventually declining to a hand-
to-mouth subsistence basis as is the norm in overpopulated 
countries, to whom many in the first world have already been 
outsourced.

Worker relations in modern China have become so dire that it's 
expected that men and women of all ages should work for much of 
their waking hours in deplorable conditions that western minds 
would consider criminal and the roles they play are less a job 
than voluntary enslavement for fear of starvation. 
Many workers especially in the building industry are expected to 
be paid on a yearly basis, many of which being fired in the final 
month of their employ or the company "goes under" and leaves the 
poor workers with no recourse but to take their own lives as their 
savings will no longer allow a second attempt.

Soon it will become a materialistic society in which massive 
quantities of resources will be bought and sold on margin, leading 
to the wholesale destruction of the planet in an attempt to 
metaphorically claw oneself a place on the deck of a sinking ship. 
This is my vision of the apocalypse.

Honor.

Although doing absolutely nothing at all to reach equilibrium is a 
favorable option, there is no reason why we cannot reach "The 
Rapture" in a modern-day setting while retaining a form of 
democracy under our present government, without suffering the 
brutal vision of the worthless man. 

In order to achieve this change, we must give ourselves worth, 
mentally, physically, spiritually and demonstrate all the virtues 
of the rapture. The most important of which is honor, honor to 
yourself, your family, your friends and those worth protecting. 
Equally important is self control, consideration and a genuine 
respect for your fellow man. 

However this is by no means a pacifist solution, because in order 
to have a true respect for yourself you must demand it of others. 
In normal civilized company this is not a problem; however in your 
everyday duties you may suffer trespass against you countless 
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times, strangers insulting your honor or of those around you 
without fear of recourse in a society that has lost it's sense of 
individual distinction and valor. 
You must combat this dangerous trend that has become normative 
simply by defending yourself, you must make your accusers see the 
error of their ways by any means at your disposal, even if it 
means your own death! For it is better to die on your feet than 
live on your knees. Like Jesus Christ, you will be condemned and 
crucified for your actions; but will be remembered as a martyr.

Humility in this world has been lost to a bizarre sense of 
equality that simply doesn't exist. The reality of modern life is 
that the strong rule the weak and the clever rule the strong. The 
days of heroes have ended but can yet be reborn with a chosen few.

When I think of honor, I think of Knights in armor, Samurai and 
duels between gentlemen. Gunfighters in the wild west are the 
closest modern example, in a day when simply being polite and 
thoughtful was often the difference between a quiet meaningful 
life or a quick and violent death. 
I'm referring to a time of self reliance where filing grievances 
or calling the aid of the police was never a consideration. If 
everyone was reliant on themselves and didn't automatically look 
around for someone to blame when things go wrong, the world would 
be a far better place. 
A place where irreconcilable disputes between honorable men are 
settled by way of the duel.  
A place where the police department has been replaced by members 
of the community, not vigilantes as you might think, but by the 
actual community that rises to whatever challenge presents itself, 
knowing that if you should need help, they will be there for you 
and will fight for an honorable cause even if it means their own 
deaths, as you would do the same for them. 

In terms of politics we need only look at the warring states of 
ancient Greece for inspiration. War between the states was not a 
display of aggression or malice, but instead a form of political 
election process we would find quite bizarre in terms of modern 
warfare.
When one political group believes it has enough support to rule 
over another, the leaders of opposing factions would meet and 
agree to a time and a place to do battle with each other. Warriors 
of both sides of the conflict would travel to the predestined 
battlefield as a single group with no animosity between them and 
changing sides before the start of battle was an accepted form of 
democracy. 
With this in mind, many of the combatants were there only to make 
up the numbers and look tough, in the hopes that the opposing side 
would concede defeat in the face of superior numbers and go home.

There were however many cases of a passionate few defeating vastly 
superior numbers who were not committed to the fight and were 
quickly routed from the battlefield. The skirmish would last until 
one of the commanders surrendered, at which point all combatants 
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would end this bizarre "referendum" by shedding their armor, 
weapons and tending to the fallen, taking them to primitive 
physicians who have set up a mobile hospitals in preparation for 
the "event". 

The majority of people in the conflict were not professional 
"Hoplites" (soldiers) and was unlikely they had they ever fought 
before; but it was their dedication to the faction and the future 
of Greece that brought them there, because when you believe in 
something enough, you must be willing to fight and die for it if 
need be. 
Because of this, most battles would never begin and of those that 
did, most only lasted long enough for one side to turn and flee. 
It could be compared to a game of "chicken" in the age of fable; 
but despite the bloodshed you cannot deny the primal measure of 
devotion, and it's results that are equally undeniable. 

This style of community, politics and self worth has been replayed 
in countless video-games and movies, where one man can make a 
difference and save the day. This feeling of self worth has been 
stripped from us by overpopulation and a government that has 
consistently constricted it's rules and regulations; rightly so, 
for it's not the honorable they seek to control, but the 
dishonorable that preys upon the weak and seeks to destroy us all.
 
Many people in our society feel helpless and often fantasize about 
being a hero, shooting down the oppressors that would seek to 
enslave or destroy us. By all means we should be given that right, 
for at the present time, our only recourse is that of the rabbit, 
to flee, and hide in our burrow and hope for the best, and if the 
futility of life becomes too painful, we have mind altering drugs 
to remove your objectivity. 
In defense of our honor, we should be allowed to carry whatever 
weapons we choose, for what you would lose in control of a people, 
you would gain in self-control, which is far more valuable, weapon 
or not.

The Acts of Ismael.

And god said unto Abraham, go forth to Mount Moriah and there you 
will sacrifice your true son Ismael in my name, for I have 
commanded it!
What a terribly unfair thing to ask of a humble subject! God comes 
down from upon high and asks you to murder in his name, your own 
son no less! Lest both Abraham AND Ismael suffer the same fate.

Followers of the Christian faith will always have you believe that 
when you're presented with a perplexing question of dire 
consequences, you need only refer to the stories in the bible and 
all will become clear, this instance is no different! 
The drive of this text has been summarized and encapsulated to 
perfection in the story of Abraham and Ismael. I believe it 
represents not only the solution to our future woes but god's 
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chosen path for us. 
We too are presented with the same terrible decision handed down 
to Abraham. 

Kill or both will die. 

In the story, Abraham was about to carry out his lord's will when 
he was prevented from completing the act by an angel who instead 
demands the blood of another to take his sons place. In this 
instance a ram would suffice and at that time and place in 
history, life was cheap; but a ram was a costly commodity, so it 
was not only a sacrifice but also a tribute to god. Believe it or 
not, a human sacrifice would have been more readily available and 
was a common occurrence in the days of Abraham.

As it was back in biblical days, is the same again today. God 
demands a sacrifice in order to save yourself a fate worse than 
death. Ismael killed the ram to take his place in the world and in 
modern times, this sentiment still rings true. 

Evil can not be tolerated. Goodness and light must survive at all 
costs!

Interpret it any way you choose, but be honorable to yourself, 
others and above all else, never be cruel to a rabbit, because 
rabbits are people too.

The beginning.

"Human beings will be happier - not when they cure cancer or get 
to Mars or eliminate racial prejudice or flush Lake Erie but when 
they find ways to inhabit primitive communities again. That's my 
utopia."

Kurt Vonnegut.
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